

11/9/20

Dear GPPSS Families;

GPPSS, with direction from the local health department, has decided to pivot to remote learning for 14 days beginning Monday, November 9, 2020. Our all day Kids Club/Mid Club programs at Poupard and Trombly will remain **open**. Our AM/PM Kids Club programs at Defer, Mason and Monteith will be **closed**, however. Space is limited! Our all day programs are open Monday-Friday from 7:30am-4:30pm.

Families that are interested in attending our all day Kids Club/Mid Club option at either Poupard or Trombly must fill do the following:

- Fill out the following form: Registration Link
- Fill out (in their entirety) all five registration forms found <u>HERE</u> and email them to fletchc@apschools.org.

Placement at your preferred building is not guaranteed. We will do our best to place students at their preferred building as space/staffing allows. Should demand exceed our capacity, a lottery will be held. The lottery will take students in the following order:

- 1. Children of District Staff
- 2. Children of Essential Workers
- 3. Children receiving free/reduced lunch
- 4. The general community.

Families will be notified within one business day if they have a spot in our all day program.

GPPSS staff members and families who currently receive free/reduced lunch in the district can fill out the scholarship application found <u>HERE</u>. The pricing of our all day program is \$56/day/student. Please see our Kids Club/Mid Club <u>FAQ</u> sheet for more information.

Placement for both buildings will be determined on space availability. We are limiting our classroom size to 10 students per cohort. Please see the Kids Club FAQ sheet for more information. Our Kids Club/Mid Club team is happy to be able to offer programming to families during this time. We will continue to follow strict protocol for illness while providing a safe environment for staff and students. Kids Club/Mid Club staff are following the Michigan Return to School Roadmap for guidance. I have included a link to our health policy for viewing.

Please feel free to email me with any questions. Stay safe!

Sincerely,

Crystal Fletcher